
 

From: Colleen Cook <Colleen.Cook@tceq.texas.gov>  
Sent: Friday, June 3, 2022 2:57 PM 
To: Jason King <JKing@stephenvilletx.gov> 
Cc: Nick Williams <NWilliams@stephenvilletx.gov>; Erin Darling <Erin.Darling@tceq.texas.gov>; Molina, Rudy 
<Molina.Rudy@epa.gov>; Carol Moulton <carol.moulton@tceq.texas.gov>; Bismark Otorino 
<bismark.otorino@tceq.texas.gov> 
Subject: Completion of Substantial Modification to Incorporate Technically Based Local Limits into the City of Stephenville's 
Pretreatment Program 
 

Mr. King: 
 
This email is being sent in lieu of a letter in order to acknowledge that the TCEQ has completed its review of the 
proposed substantial modification to incorporate the revised technically-based local limits (TBLLs) into the City of 
Stephenville’s approved pretreatment program. 
 
The proposed substantial modification package was originally submitted on October 19, 2015. The TCEQ has 
determined that this substantial program modification is technically complete, and the TCEQ is in agreement with 
the City of Stephenville on the proposed TBLLs for the Stephenville wastewater treatment plant (WWTP), as shown 
in the table below: 
 

Pollutant of Concern 
TBLLs Proposed by the CA and Accepted by the 

TCEQ (mg/L) 

Stephenville WWTP 

Aluminum 22 

Arsenic 0.55 

Barium 38.6 

Cadmium 0.046 

Chromium (Total) 5 

Copper 2.34 

Cyanide 0.323 

Lead 2.23 

Mercury 0.0034 

Molybdenum 0.41 

Nickel 1.18 

Selenium 0.1 

Silver 0.74 

Zinc 2.69 

 
The City of Stephenville’s approved pretreatment program shall now proceed forward and obtain city council 
approval of this substantial program modification. After the city council has approved and adopted the revised city 
ordinance (and any other portions of the pretreatment program as necessary), the City of Stephenville’s approved 
pretreatment program shall submit four complete copies of its modified approved program to the TCEQ, along with 
a request for approval signed by the Texas Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (TPDES) permit’s signatory 
authority. Three of these copies need to be bound, and one copy can be left unbound. Additionally, you will need to 
retain a complete copy of your modified approved pretreatment program for your files. Please also include a signed 
certification statement and the completed Notice of Public Participation Tables 1-3 (see attachment) in your 
submission to the TCEQ. We will incorporate your substantial modification into TPDES Permit No. WQ0o10290001 
via a staff-initiated amendment or during the next permit renewal. Please note that the City of Stephenville will be 
required to publish public notice during this permit action in order to incorporate the substantial program 
modification into the permit, as specified in 40 CFR Part 403.11 and 403.18. The substantial modification will be 
approved and incorporated into the City of Stephenville’s pretreatment program upon issuance of the next TPDES 
permit action. 
 
Please submit the four complete copies of your modified approved program, without any unapproved changes, to 
us by August 3, 2022. Please also ensure that all of the other associated documents are included in this submission. 
If you should have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me via email or at (512) 239-4603.  
 
Kind Regards, 
Colleen Cook 

Pretreatment Team Leader   |   Pretreatment Team – MC148 
Water Quality Division    |   Texas Commission on Environmental Quality 
: colleen.cook @tceq.texas.gov    |   : 512-239-4603 
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From: Colleen Cook <Colleen.Cook@tceq.texas.gov> 
Sent: Monday, August 1, 2022 10:40 AM 
To: Nick Williams NWilliams@stephenvilletx.gov 
Cc: Karen Wilkerson KWilkerson@stephenvilletx.gov 
Subject: RE: Public Notice - IPP & TBLL 
 
Good morning Nick,  
 
As we discussed on the phone, I am sending this email to confirm that your request for a 45 day extension (September 16, 
2022) to submit the final four copies of the City of Stephenville’s substantial program modification package revising its 
Technically Based Local Limits is approved. Once we have the final submittal, TCEQ will determine if the pretreatment 
modification will be incorporated and approved into the TPDES permit via a staff initiated amendment or dovetail permit 
action. Please note public notice will be required with the required permit action.  
 
In the meantime, please don’t hesitate to reach out if you have any questions. Have a great day.  
 
Kind regards,  
Colleen Cook 
Pretreatment Team Leader 
TCEQ  
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